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No Child Left Behind Act of 2001

Title I, Part A, Section 1118
Century High School

A.
Policy Involvement


1.
A Title I Parent Meeting will take place annually in September. Parents of all Century High School students will be invited and encouraged to attend. Information will be shared with parents regarding:

· Parent Involvement Policy

· Parents’ rights under Title I

· How parents can become involved in their child’s education

· How to contact teachers or administrators

· How to become formally involved in parent groups such as PTSA, English Learner Advisory Council (ELAC) or School Site Council

· Credits

· Six-Week Grading Periods

· Semester Grades

· Attendance (including tardy and attendance policy)

· Behavior (including suspension and expulsion)

· Other important aspects of the organization of high school


2.
Program Improvement (PI) status will be explained to parents, including supplemental tutoring services and other requirements of PI.


3.
Century’s Single Plan for Student Achievement will also be reviewed at the annual parent meeting and input will be sought. Student test results on the previous spring’s California Standards Test (CST) will be shared with parents at the annual meeting. A description of the five levels of achievement (FBB, BB, B, P, and A) will be given and the importance of achieving proficiency will be explained.


5.
The California High School Exit Exam (CAHSEE) will be explained, including its impact on graduation from high school.


6.
Century’s “School-Parent Compact” will be distributed and explained at the annual Title I meeting. 


7.
Meetings on the above topics will be announced for both a morning(usually 9:00 am) and evening session, to accommodate the work schedules of parents.                                                     
B.
Shared Responsibilities for Academic Achievement


1.
A “School-Parent Compact” will be developed with input from the PTSA, ELAC, School Site Council, and school staff.


2.
The “School-Parent Compact” will include responsibilities of school staff, parents, and students.
C.
Building Capacity for Involvement


1.
The Century staff takes its partnership with parents very seriously and will seek ways to inform and involve parents in the education of their children. The principal will work closely with PTSA leadership, the Title I Specialist, and with district resource people to provide appropriate parent training opportunities. Depending on the availability of funds, programs such as the Parent Institute for Quality Education (PIQE) will take place.


2.
The Century administration and staff are committed to understanding the economic and social needs and challenges of the community. All staff has been trained on A Framework for Understanding Poverty, which is one way of understanding and thereby meeting the needs and challenges of socioeconomically disadvantages students and families. Four Century staff members are certified trainers of the Framework.


3.
The principal will ensure that parent involvement is actively sought and achieved in groups such as School Site Council, ELAC, and PTSA.


4.
The principal will ensure that the opinions, concerns, and requests of parents are solicited and acted upon through an annual survey in cooperation with the PTSA and the school district’s Office of Research & Evaluation.

D.
Accessibility


1.
Parents will be encouraged to attend Back to School Night in the fall. The PTSA and other clubs and organizations will be invited to showcase their programs on the quad prior to classroom visitations.


2.
Parents will be encouraged to attend Open House in the spring. The PTSA and other clubs and organizations will be invited to showcase their programs on the quad prior to classroom visitations. In addition, orientation meetings for incoming 9th grade parents and families will take place at Open House.

D.
Accessibility (continued)


3.
All written and oral communications home shall be in English and the language of the target community, usually Spanish. 


4.
Teacher and administrative use of TeleParent (individual and group parent contact system) will increase and enhance school-home communication. TeleParent communicates with parents in their designated home language.


5.
A parent newsletter, “The Centurion Communicator,” will be published at least quarterly in English and Spanish.


6.
Parents of students in the 9th and 10th grade academies and 10th and 11th grade career pathways SLCs will be expected to attend parent-student-teacher conferences during the school year.


7.
Parents of students in specialized programs such as GATE, Honors, and Advanced Placement classes will be expected to attend annual information meetings.

8.
In cooperation between the school district and city library, Century High School’s library is open for extended hours, four evenings per week. Flyers and announcements from Century will invite and encourage students, parents, and families to take advantage of this opportunity, where the resources of the library, including computers and other technology are available.
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